

TERM 3 I THE WAY NEWSLETTER I FRIDAY 6 SEPTEMBER 2024



## SENIOR SCHOOL SPORTS UPDATE

## **CASA Athletics Carnival**

The CASA Senior Athletics Carnival, held at Campbelltown Athletics Stadium was a day full of challenges and achievements. I am very grateful to Coach Rob Marks and Ruby Demasi for all of the work they put into the training sessions with our students leading up to the event. Almost every student involved in the training, exceeded their own expectations and broke their own personal best. It was so great to see Thomas Hassall students stepping up and competing against some serious talent.

I want to thank all the students who attended the carnival and congratulate the 23 students who have made it into the CASA Athletics Team. A highlight of the day for me was seeing Jonathan V break the 200m record running it in 22.62 seconds and our junior boys relay team finishing 1st!













## **CASA Basketball Gala Day**

The CASA Basketball Gala day was held on the 23rd August and was an excellent opportunity for our Open's team to come together and build on their already existing team cohesiveness. Their attitude was outstanding and I could not have been happier with how they represented our college. Both teams competed against some fiercely competitive players but never shied away from the challenge. Our Boys finished 5th and our Girls finished 2nd out of all the CASA Schools in the tournament - well done to all involved and a big thank you to our Wildfire Coaches for all their hard work with these teams.

## **Irene Focas**

Sports Coordinator - Senior School